
 

 

 

 

                  
 
 

 COMMUNIQUÉ DATED MAY 18, 2023 
 

PASTORAL APPOINTMENTS FOR 2023-2024  
 

As we reach the end of our pastoral year, I want to express my deepest gratitude to all those who have 
journeyed with us, whether at the diocesan or the parish level, but are now leaving for various reasons.  I 
thank them most sincerely for all they have done for our Church and ask the Lord to grant them His peace 
and joy! 
 
I am pleased to announce today the following pastoral appointments: 
 
 

✥  PASTORAL UNITS:  
 

➢ From August 15, 2023, I appoint to a THREE-year term at the Pastoral Unit Le-Bon-Pasteur 
(Saint-Jacques and Saint-Joseph), to Father Laurent Nindereye, F.D., Moderator.  
 

➢ After the departure of Father Raphaël Ngwasi Mungulu, F.D. in Congo next month, I appoint 
to a THREE-year term at the Pastoral Unit Notre-Dame-du-Sacré-Coeur (Drummond, Saint-
André, Assumption and Saint-Georges) to Father Nestor Niyontwari, F.D., Collaborator. 
 
 

On behalf of the Diocesan Church of Edmundston, I personally welcome all those who have accepted to 
serve our Church, whether on the diocesan level, as members of the parish animation teams and in 
committees. 
 
To each and everyone, I wish a very good summer! 
  
In solidarity for the mission task that is ours, I am, 
         
Fraternally yours, 

 
 
   

 

✝ Claude Champagne, O.M.I. 
   Bishop of Edmundston 
 


